 Meeting Minutes
Sedgwick County Emergency Communications Advisory Board
August 12, 2021
MEMBERS PRESENT: 

Chief Robert Lee, Chief Jeff Whitfield, Chief Lowell Ester, Director Kevin Lanterman, Director Julie Stimson, CIO Mike Elpers, Colonel Greg Pollock, Deputy Chief Darrel Kohls, Deputy Chief Dave Hersh, Lt. Robert Reichenberger, Greg Gann
ALSO PRESENT:

Director Elora Forshee, Deputy Director Alayna Moreno, Assistant County Manager Rusty Leeds, Division Chief Tony Tracy, Battalion Chief Lane Pearman
1. MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER WITH A QUORUM
2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

a. A motion to approve the minutes from June 10, 2021 meeting was made by Chief Lowell Ester.  The motion was seconded by Lt. Reichenberger.  The motion passed unanimously.  
3. DIRECTORS REPORT

a. COVID LOCATION FLAGS – Director Forshee brought up the meeting from the June meeting about possibly removing COVID flags from the CAD system.  After seeing another spike in positive COVID locations in our community it was decided that COVID flags should remain in the system.  
b. CURRENT STATE OF 911 - Director Forshee spoke to the resignations that occurred over the summer at 911, with the current position count being 24 open positions.  Director Forshee spoke about the challenges in filling public safety positions, especially those that pay as little as what is paid at 911.  Director Forshee spoke to a 75-day plan to evaluate what could be changed.  There were some factors that were changed outside of the impact, such as pay and hiring bonuses.  The plan detailed working with staff to evaluate what processes could be changed or what needed to be re-evaluated.  Director Forshee also spoke to the issue of cell phone usage and the new policy that eliminated cell phone usage in the center and has caused some disgruntled employees.  Director Forshee also spoke to recruitment events and efforts that were underway to help improve the number of applicants coming in.  Director Forshee reported that they had not seen a dip in the answer times for 911 lines.  
4. OFF AGENDA ITEMS

a. Mike Elpers asked about the repair of the air handlers on the 12th floor of the Courthouse.  Director Forshee reported that the replacement of those air handlers was being managed by Facilities and was underway.

b. Director Julie Stimson from Emergency Management discussed some errors in the premise warnings for Tier II hazardous material facilities and Emergency Management is working on correcting those premise warnings. 
5. ADJOURNMENT
